#### Pamela Varni

From: Pamela Varni

Sent: Monday, February 20, 2017 1:12 PM

To: All Users

**Cc:** APOC (doa.apocjnu@alaska.gov); 'heather.dalberg@alaska.gov'

**Subject:** Sanctioning of a Charitable Event - Bowl for Kids' Sake

Attachments: Bowl for Kids Sake 2017 (BBBS).pdf

Dear Legislators and Legislative Staff:

Representative Sam Kito, Chair of Legislative Council, has sanctioned the below charitable event.

### 2017 Bowl for Kids' Sake - Saturday, April 1, 2017 - Taku Lanes, Juneau

Please see the attached information on the event and Representative Kito's approval. Legislative Council at their February 3, 2005 meeting, granted the Chair of Legislative Council the ability to sanction charitable events under AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B). The Chair would at the next scheduled Legislative Council meeting have the Council ratify the Chair's approval of the event(s). It will also be posted on the Intranet under Legislative Council Sanctioned Charitable Events link.

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B) it allows lobbyists to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give approval in advance of the gift giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists (\$250).

Tickets from persons who are not lobbyists may exceed the \$250 gift limit. A disclosure of the value of the ticket is required within 60 days as well as gifts received at the particular charity event that have a value of \$250 or more.

Best regards,

Pam

Pam Varni, Executive Director Legislative Affairs Agency State Capitol, Room 3 Juneau, AK 99801-1182 Main line (907) 465-3800 Direct line (907) 465-6622 Cell phone (907) 209-1942



# 30<sup>th</sup> Alaska State Legislature

## Legislative Council Committee

Chairman: Rep. Sam Kito	Charitable Events Request Please Return Form to Crystal Koeneman@akleg.gov
State Capitol 403	rease recum roun to ersten wenement contession
907-465-4766	Date of Request: 2/13/17
307-403-4700	
Vice Chairman:	Organization: BIG BROTHERS BIG SISTERS OF ALASKA
	Date of Event: 4/1/17
Sen. Bert Stedman	971 117
House Members:	Name of Event: BOWL FOR KIDS' SAKE
Rep. Matt Claman	Applicant Name: Loudon Bern Miss
Rep. Bryce Edgmon	Last First Title
Rep. David Guttenberg	
Rep. Charisse Millett	Tax ID Number: 80 - 00 6 4172
Rep. Dan Ortiz	00 00 0 11 12
Rep. Louis Stutes	
Alternate:	Description of Event:
Rep. Harriet Drummond	COMMUNITY FORMS BOULING TEAMS ! FUNDRAISES
Rep. David Eastman	
nep. baria Edolinari	FOR BBBS OF ALASKA. BOWYNG EVENT IS A
Senate Members:	"THANK YOU" FOR THOSE FUNDRAISERS
Sen. Lyman Hoffman	
Sen. Pete Kelly	
Sen. Anna MacKinnon	,
Sen. Kevin Meyer	•
Sen, Peter Micciche	
Sen. Gary Stevens	Tax ID Verified
Alternate:	
Sen. Cathy Giessel	71711
	Council Staff Authorization Date
Session & Interim:	Approval to Sanction
State Capitol 403	
Juneau, AK 99801	7-17-17
907-465-4766	Landston Council Chair
	Legislative Council Chair Date
	Ratified by Council
Committee Aide:	Natified by Council

### **Legislative Council Sanctioned Events**

Crystal Koeneman State Capitol 403 907-465-5050

Per AS 24.60.080(a)(2)(B), lobbyists may be allowed to give tickets to a charitable event to Legislators and legislative staff. The charity must be a 501(c)(3) corporation and the Legislative Council must give its approval in advance of the gift giving. The value of the ticket counts against the annual limit on lobbyists (\$250).

Legislative Council Chair

### **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Senator Gary Stevens, Legislative Council Chair

State Capitol, Room 429 Juneau, AK 99801

FROM:

Beth Loudon, Development & Recruitment Director

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska

110 Seward St. Ste. 2 Juneau, AK 99801

RE:

Bowl for Kids' Sake 2017 Event Sanctioning Request

On behalf of Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska, I respectfully request that the Legislative Council sanctions the 2017 Bowl for Kids' Sake event which be held on April 1<sup>st</sup>, 2017.

As you may know, Bowl for Kids' Sake is a long-standing event that offers staff, legislators, and residents of Juneau an opportunity to socialize, celebrate, and give back to the community. This will be the 37th anniversary of the event, and most importantly, the proceeds support our local non-profit organization.

Last year's event raised over \$20,000 for Big Brothers Big Sisters, a non-profit organization that helps children reach their potential by providing successful mentoring relationships for all children who need and want them, contributing to better schools, brighter futures, and stronger communities for all. All the money raised here in Juneau does go directly back into the community of Juneau to directly support our local youths and mentors. This year's Bowl for Kids' Sake event will benefit the same charity, and will be held at Taku Lanes, which is located at 608 Willoughby Avenue.

The event is scheduled to take place on Saturday, April 1<sup>st</sup> and will be taking place all day. Participation is free; however this is an individual fundraising event so each bowler is provided a pledge sheet for collecting individual pledges. All participant pledges will then be turned in at the event to benefit Juneau's Big Brothers Big Sisters mentoring program. On behalf of Big Brothers Big Sisters and the Bowl for Kids' Sake 2017 event, I thank you for your consideration.

Beth Loudon, Development & Recruitment Director Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska beth.loudon@bbbsak.org (907) 586-3350